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Useful Contacts 
 
Borwick Parish Meeting     Chair – Dave Smith    Clerk – Dave Scott 
     borwickpm@gmail.com 

Priest Hutton Parish Meeting Chair – Nigel Adams   Clerk – Diane Adams                                                                 

clerkph@priesthutton.co.uk 

Memorial Hall    Chair – Ken Dunn       Bookings – Chris Heginbotham 

     kendunn.1952@outlook.com 

     christineheginbotham@gmail.com 

St Mary’s Church     Churchwarden – Sally Fletcher 07955 197790 

Neighbourhood Watch (B & PH)  Andy Stoyle    nw@priesthutton.co.uk  07815 084004 

Village Newsletter     Hilary Rooney   hjrooney64@gmail.com 

First Responder/Defibrillators  Eric Rooney   rooney.ic24@btinternet.com 

 
 

October 

 
Sunday 6th        Harvest Festival   9.30am, St Mary’s Church                                                    
 
Sunday 20th  Eucharist    9.30am, St Mary’s Church 
 

Saturday 26th   Coffee Morning    10.15-11.30am, Memorial Hall 
 
Sunday 27th  Evening Service   5.00pm, St Mary’s Church 

 
November 

 
Sunday 3rd   Eucharist    9.30am, St Mary’s Church 
 

Weds 6th  Winter Warmer lunch   11.00am-2.00pm, Memorial Hall 
 
Friday 8th  Spot On event    8.00pm, Memorial Hall (page 4) 
 
Sunday 10th  Remembrance Service   2.00pm, St Mary’s Church & War Memorial 
 
Sunday 17th    Eucharist    9.30am, St Mary’s Church 

 
Weds 20th  Winter Warmer lunch   11.00am-2.00pm, Memorial Hall 
 
Sunday 24th  Evening Service   5.00pm, St Mary’s Church 
 
Saturday 30th    Coffee Morning    10.15-11.30am, Memorial Hall 

 

 
 

 

Contributions for the next issue (December/January 2025) of the Village Newsletter 
should be sent to Hilary Rooney hjrooney64@gmail.com, no later than midnight on 
Thursday 28 November 2024. 

 

       October 
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St Mary’s Church 

A ‘Chapel of Ease’ in the Parish of Warton, 

providing a place of worship for the 

villagers of Borwick and Priest Hutton. 

 
The new eco-friendly lighting has now been 

installed in the church, and should provide a 

substantial saving on electricity bills. Funding 

has been raised to cover most of the cost, but 

a small amount of fund-raising is still required. 

To that end, Sally Fletcher is doing a 

sponsored swim on Wednesday 9 October. She 

aims to swim 1 mile, and if anyone would like 

to sponsor Sally please get in touch. Her 

number is on the front of this newsletter. 

Every little helps! Thanks to those who have 

already  contributed. 

Please also note there is a new monthly 

evening service beginning in October, on the 

last Sunday of the month. 

 

Services at St Mary’s in October 

and November 

Sunday 6 October                               

9.30am – Harvest Festival 

 

Sunday 20 October                              

9.30am – Eucharist 

Sunday 27 October                             

5.00pm – NEW monthly evening service 

Sunday 3 November                              

9.30am – Eucharist 

Sunday 17 November                              

9.30am – Eucharist 

Sunday 24 November                    

5.00pm – NEW monthly evening service 

Sunday 1 December                       

9.30am - Eucharist 

 

 

 

Sunday 10 November 

2pm – Remembrance Service, followed by 

Act of Remembrance at the War Memorial 

 

 

 

Wednesday 6th  & 20th  November                  

11am – 2pm 

 

Memorial Hall 

 
 

 
 

All welcome! 
 

Tea/coffee from 11am                      

Lunch from 12 noon 

  
The Winter Warmer lunches will continue from 

November until March on the first and third 

Wednesdays of the month. 

 

 

Monthly Bible Study Group  

The monthly bible study 

group normally meets on 

the second Monday of each 

month from 10am-12noon 

at Fernlands, Tewitfield. 

Contact Noeline Clarke, 01524 732825, 

for more details.   

 
You can download a copy of the current 

Parish News magazine and weekly notice 

sheet from any of our online platforms. 

Rev Alice Ormondroyd  

Tel:  01524 956839 
Email: vicar.ubwby@gmail.com 
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Memorial Hall News 

 

 

Our new management committee met for 

the first time in September. I have agreed 

to carry on for a further year as Chair and 

I look forward to continuing support from 

Keith Brady, who carries on as Vice-Chair, 

Nigel Adams, who has now stepped up to 

take on the full Treasurer responsibility, 

Eric Rooney as Health & Safety Officer, 

Christine Heginbotham who continues as 

Bookings Officer and Steve Vaughan as 

our Lottery Officer. Our committee is 

completed by Trustees Maureen Thomas 

and Dave Smith. 

Thanks once again to Claire Helme for all 

her work as our Secretary over many 

years, she will be greatly missed. The 

position of Secretary on our committee is 

currently vacant, therefore if anyone feels 

they would like to support our work and 

can spare a few hours each month do 

please get in touch. 

Kitchen users at the Hall will have noticed 

the installation of a lovely new cooker. We 

were supported in this renewal by 

Northwest Electricity’s Storm Arwen fund. 

They are keen to support resilience at 

community halls particularly those, like 

ours, which serve as a District Emergency 

Hub and Refuge in time of need. 

As well as our regular coffee mornings 

organised by Maureen Thomas please also 

look out in this newsletter for details of 

two shows coming up in November and 

February. The notice for the February 

show is early to allow locals a priority 

booking window. We are extremely 

fortunate to have booked Keith James for 

our Valentines Show and tickets are likely 

to go pretty quickly. If you are a fan of  

 

 

acoustic music from the 70s you are in for 

a real treat so please order your tickets as 

soon as you can. 

Ken Dunn                                         

Chair - Borwick & Priest Hutton Memorial Hall 
(CIO) 

 

 

 

Coffee 

Mornings 

The winter coffee mornings will 

recommence in October on the last 

Saturday of the month. The next two 

dates are Saturday 26 October, and 

Saturday 30 November. We start at about 

10.15am, and wind up around 11.30am. 

There is no charge, but donations are 

welcome for our chosen charity. This year 

we are supporting The Brain Tumour 

Charity, in memory of Christine Thompson 

and Julie Badley, two of our residents who 

passed away recently. 

All are welcome. If anyone would like to 

host any of these sessions please let me 

know mct484@icloud.com 

Maureen Thomas  

mailto:mct484@icloud.com
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Village Lottery 

To join the lottery please contact 

Olivia & Steve     

svaughan012@icloud.com 

or Ken kendunn.1952@outlook.com 

 

 

 

August winners 

1st prize (£30) Linda Rigby  

2nd prize (£15) Chris Heginbotham  

September winners 

1st prize (£30) Ken & Glennys Dunn  

2nd prize (£15) Karen Baldam  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Neighbourhood Watch co-ordinator 

for both Priest Hutton and Borwick is 

Andy Stoyle 

Mobile – 07815 084004 

Email – nw@priesthutton.co.uk 

Please report any issues or suspicious 

activity directly to Andy. 

 

 

 

Christine Tassan et Les Imposteures 

 “On the Road” 

a Spot On Event 

Friday 8th November 

8.00pm at the Memorial Hall 

 

 

It’s been 20 years now that Christine 

Tassan and the Imposteures have been 

making their mark around the world! 

Twenty years of spreading the charm of 

Gypsy jazz and swing songs, both on 

prestigious stages and in small villages far 

from major urban centres in Labrador, 

Newfoundland, on Vancouver Island and 

in France. It’s by reminiscing about this 

incredibly rich and adventure-filled 

journey that the musicians came up with 

the idea of creating “On the Road”. 

Expect to be taken on the road during 

their tours through magnificent 

landscapes and delightful anecdotes. Get 

ready for the ascent of the Great Wall of 

China, a bike ride in Stanley Park in 

Vancouver, crossing the Rockies in a 

snowstorm, or visiting Samois-sur-Seine, 

Django Reinhardt’s village. 

Suitable for ages 10+ 

www.christinetassan.com 

Cabaret seating - bring your own drinks, 

glasses and nibbles. 

Tickets: Adult £15 Child £7 Family £38 

Phone Keith: 01524 782053                    

email: keithbrady2510@gmail.com 

Or online at: www.ticketsource.co.uk/borwick    
(booking fee applies) 

mailto:svaughan012@icloud.com
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Sports & Social Committee 

 

 

Village Christmas Get-together 

5pm -7pm 

Sunday 22 December                             

at the Memorial Hall 

Catch up with friends old and new in a 

festive atmosphere in the final few days 

before Christmas! 

Everyone welcome! For the adults, 

cheese, wine and soft drinks will be 

provided, and for the children there will 

be food, presents and Christmas party 

games. 

Children: Free 

Adults: Donation 

Further details in the next newsletter. 

 

LA THEATRE CLUB  
 

Started by Tony Sunderland many years 

ago, the club is run by a small volunteer 

committee. We depart from ‘The 

Travellers Choice’ at Carnforth to a 

variety of theatres and other venues in 

the North West, such as the Bridgewater 

Hall, to watch plays, listen to music, enjoy 

the ballet and much more.  

 

The club values event suggestions from 

its membership, now almost 100 

strong. Since the pandemic we have gone 

"paperless" and event notices and other 

information relating to the club are via 

email only.  

 

Annual Household Membership is only 

£12.00/year. The LA THEATRE CLUB 

welcomes new members, so should your 

interest be piqued, please email 

p.f.horsfield@gmail.com for 

further information. 

 

Fiona Horsfield                                                

(Programme and Events Co-ordinator) 

Mourholme Local 

History Society  
www.mourholme.co.uk 

  
Mourholme Local History Society looks at all aspects 
of local history concerning the seven villages making 
up the old parish of Warton - Borwick, Carnforth, 
Priest Hutton, Silverdale, Warton, Yealand 
Redmayne and Yealand Conyers. See our website 
(address above) for some of the results of our 
studies and to find out more about the society. 

Between September and April, monthly meetings are 
held at Yealand Village Hall, Footeran Lane (unless 
otherwise stated) at 7.30pm, and talks generally 
finish by 9 pm.   

We warmly welcome new members! 

Annual membership Single       £10 

Annual membership Couple      £18  

Visitor to a single meeting         £2 

 

The first talk of the season due on Wednesday 25 

September is currently being rearranged due to ill 

health. An update will be posted on the 

website www.mourholme.co.uk. 

Wednesday 30 October  

Lest we forget... Caring for our wounded soldiers in 

World War I -  Liz Howard-Thornton 

Looking at medical, nursing and convalescent 

services provided during World War I, as highlighted 

through the often-tragic stories of soldiers 

remembered on local war memorials and in village 

archives. The talk will include the impact of 

enlistment on a village population, by comparing 

statistics of one local village to national available 

data. 

Silverdale History Weekend  

19th and 20th October at Gaskell Hall,              

 17 Emesgate Lane, Silverdale, LA5 0RA. 

Entry is free and the doors open at 10.30am until 

4.00pm each day.  

There will be exhibitors representing both Lancashire 

and Cumbria Local History Federations, Friends of 

Lancashire Archives, Arnside Archives, Friends of 

Silverdale Station, Leighton Hall, Lancaster City 

Museum and Lancaster Library along with other 

exhibits in the hall. 

There will be six different talks at 10.45, 12.00 and 

3.00 each day, on a range of subjects including the 

Vikings and The King's Guide Across Morecambe 

Bay.   

There will also be a guided walk around Silverdale at 

1.30pm as well as opportunities to visit Greywalls, a 

Thomas Mawson designed garden.  

For more details please see our  

website www.mourholme.co.uk events page. 
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